

The Rough Ashlar

Kempsville Masonic Lodge, #196 A.F.&A.M. 4869 Princess Anne Road Virginia Beach, VA 23462 Stated Meetings 2nd Tuesday @ 7:00PM Dinner @ 6:00PM Work Nights @ 7:00PM

From the East...



Thanks to everyone who made our Katrina Relief Fund Raiser a huge success. The Breakfast raised \$850 with our Kempsville DeMolay and Jobie

Bethels 42 and 37 contributing \$278 from their car wash for a total of \$1,128. As promised, we'll be matching your contributions and sending a check for \$2,256 to the Masonic Service Association with the funds designated for the Grand Lodges of Alabama, Florida, Louisiana, and Mississippi. I'm sure our "Southern Brethren" appreciate the support in this time of need.

The year is drawing to an end but the calendar remains full. Although some of the dates are tentative, it looks like we'll be working right up to December's Annual Stated. If you're coaching a candidate, be sure to get with Brother Roger or myself as soon as possible if you'd like to get them examined this year. We'll try our best to work them into the schedule. Even if we can't pass or raise them this year, it would be great to start off next year with a bunch of candidates ready to go.

Be sure to note the date of November's Stated. Due to Grand Lodge, we had to move our Stated to the 15th. If you show up on the 8th, expecting one of Hank and Roger's culinary masterpieces, you're likely to be disappointed! Our speaker in November will be Right Worshipful Phillip Taylor from Norview Lodge.

Even as my year as Worshipful Master draws to a close, it's exciting to watch Brother Shawn, Roger, and the rest of your officers prepare for next year. If the past few months have been any indication, I've no doubt that the Lodge will be good hands for quite some time to come.

Brother Emmett "Buddy" Pate, WM

Trestle Board

October 11	Stated Communication
	Junior Warden's Night
October 18	Entered Apprentice Degree – 7PM
October 22	Lodge Breakfast – 8 to 10AM
October 24I	Examine in the Fellowcraft Degree
October 25	Master Mason Degree – 7PM
November 1	Fellowcraft Degree
November 5 – 8	Grand Lodge
Marranahan 15	Stated Communication
November 15	Stated Communication
November 15	Dinner 6PM, Lodge 7PM
November 19	Dinner 6PM, Lodge 7PM
November 19 November 21I	Dinner 6PM, Lodge 7PM Shrine Fall Ceremonial
November 19 November 21I	Dinner 6PM, Lodge 7PM Shrine Fall Ceremonial Examine in the Fellowcraft Degree
November 19 November 21I November 21	Dinner 6PM, Lodge 7PMShrine Fall Ceremonial Examine in the Fellowcraft DegreeDistrict Blood Drive Lynnhaven Lodge – 3 to 7:30PMLodge Breakfast – 8 to 10AM
November 19 November 21I November 21	Dinner 6PM, Lodge 7PMShrine Fall Ceremonial Examine in the Fellowcraft DegreeDistrict Blood Drive Lynnhaven Lodge – 3 to 7:30PM

Lodge Officers

Worshipful Master	Emmett "Buddy" Pate	306-8048
Senior Warden	Shawn P. Garfield	474-0532
Junior Warden	Roger Cort	467-5349
Treasurer	RW George J. Wallace	420-2507
Secretary	RW William H. Pierce	497-5160
Senior Deacon	Robert H. Foxwell, Jr.	497-6639
Junior Deacon	John R. Caole	967-9438
Chaplain	Ronald S. Jacobson	363-7524
Senior Steward	Albert L. Torres	456-0915
Junior Steward	Cristian C. Rodriguez	456-0503
Marshal	Robert C. Metz	497-2886
Musician	Robert S. Foxwell	490-2797
Tiler	Adam M. Green	474-0573
Instructor of Work	RW Tom McGowan	497-3881
Education Officer	Wor. Bill Nolan	467-2252
Blood Coordinator	Robert H. Foxwell, Jr.	497-6639

Articles for the next next Rough Ashlar should be submitted by 11/1/2005 to Bro. Buddy Pate (emmett@epate.com).

Page 1 October 2005

From the West...



Brethren, I still need a Junior Steward and even though we have Brother Hank and Brother Roger cooking, the Senior and Junior Stewards assist in the planning and help in the prep and clean-

up of the Lodge functions.

I'm going to try something different in 2006 and have the Lodge Blood Coordinator be someone other than the Senior Deacon. Brethren, being the coordinator doesn't mean you have to donate blood. If you can't donate, for one reason or another, it doesn't mean you can't donate your time for the cause. I need a good brother to be the coordinator – he needs to be able to call on the usual donors with dates and times and represent Kempsville at the blood drives. Thank you brethren and please donate your time and your blood (if you can).

Brother Shawn Garfield, SW

From the South...

In case you haven't guessed, tonight is Junior Warden's Night – or better known as "Roast Chester" Night.

Our degree work is still progressing. We plan to raise a few Master Masons before the end of the year. That requires some extra help so brush up and join in.

Our recent Lodge Breakfast was a huge success. We fed more people than at any other breakfast. The brethren dug deep and raised \$850 with our youth contributing over \$275 from their car wash. Well done to all! Our next breakfast will be on October 22^{nd} . Hope to see you all out again.

Brother Roger Cort, JW

Masonic Birthdays for October

Kenneth R. Allen '96 Sherwood L Allen '76 Robert L. Alley '02 Eugene M. Ambrose '76 Edward K. Andrews '84 Ronnie W. Anglin '71 Robert H. Barton '90 Joseph S. Bloise '03 George R. Bunch Ir. '80 Richard D. Cedola '79 Melvin W. Chaffin '68 Richard A. Chrisman '00 Thomas A. Collins '93 Daniel E. Connor '85 Will H. Crane '70 Thomas H. Cutchins III '87 Robert H. Deford Ir. '54 Mitchel R. Delong '96 Harold C. Dickerson Jr. '90 David E. Dodson '76 Thomas F. Doering Sr. '92 George E. Fausel '82 Fredrick H Feller '67 Frederick P. Ferguson Jr. '03 Marc L. Foiles '96 Robert H. Foxwell Jr. '59 Adam M. Green '04 Lawrence V Greene '86 John W. Hamilton '56 Michael J. Harvey '00 Donald W. Hawker '86 Edward F. Hooks '73

Kermit Jordan '83 Anson T. Knowles Sr. '76 Robert I. Lee '96 Andrew L. Levy '99 George H. Lewis III '70 Robert W. Lewis Jr. '71 Robert L. Lewis Sr. '75 Ian W. Marks '96 Lino F. Matteoni '86 Louis L. Mcginty '74 Thomas E. Monahan '96 Henley A. Morgan Jr. '87 Richard L. Naujoks '53 Larry C. Nelson Sr. '82 Michael J. Orman '82 Marc F. Povondra '83 Michael W. Pulju '96 David S. Roughton '02 James B. Seymour Jr. '97 Clyde S. Sheely '69 James E. Sheppard Jr. '03 Robert W. Stanek '7 Thomas N. Thomas '88 Albert L. Torres '03 Timothy C. Van Fossen '96 Michael J. Webb '00 David A. White '00 Terry L. Whitehurst '92 Jimmie Wilder '75 Robert J. Worthington '04 Harold A. Young '59

Shut Ins...

Let's keep these Brethren and their families in our thoughts and prayers. I'm sure they'd appreciate a phone call or visit.

RW Richard A. Davis III	497-1227
Wor. Bobby Spruill	466-8341
Bro. Grady McGuire	494-0778

Page 2 October 2005